

The School Board is very interested in knowing how you are engaging your community in the life of your schools. These reports are due Nov. 7, Feb. 20 and May 8, and will be included in the Board Packet in that month.

School Name: Beaver Acres

Reported by: Stacy Geale, Toni Rosenquist & Ryan Hoxie

**Date:** Feb. 14<sup>th</sup>, 2017

**Community Partners and their affiliations:** 

SHINE - Continuation of our after school academic and enrichment program

**Beaverton Four Square Church-** weighted blankets, dental sealant program, soccer camp **Beaver Acres PTO** — Parents and staff members working together to organize fundraising to support classroom enrichment, community events, and field trips.

**Nike** — Volunteers supporting reading in Kindergarten and a Running Club- tracking mileage, providing encouragement, and positive role modeling.

**Anthro/Ergotron** — Flexible Learning Environment — Beaver Acres as a Pilot School

Washington County Sheriff Dept. - Online Safety for Everyone

Washington County Libraries — Register for a Library Card program

Comcast - Low cost "Internet Essential Program"

#### Team Goals for the 2016-2017 school year:

Beaver Acres has been working with the above mentioned community partners in an effort to promote and build an even stronger sense of community among all parties. We have a particular interest in meeting the needs of our historically underrepresented students (students of poverty, color, English Language Learners, and students with special needs). We strive to meet the needs of students and their families to provide equitable access to academic supports, enrichment programs, technology, and

community resources. This work has been in place since the beginning of the 2016-17 school year and only continues to grow in scope and strength.

#### **Summary of Progress:**

Although we never consider this type of work to be "done" we believe our goals to be within sight. Later this month we will be hosting our STEM Future Ready Community Night. This night highlights our working relationships with the Washington County Sherriff's Community Liaison for Internet Safety, Washington County Libraries Systems and Comcast providing resources to educate and enroll members of our community into the low cost Internet Essentials Program. Our community liaison, in partnership with school staff, is working to identify families in need of free dental services. Special education staff members are in the process of matching the beautifully created weighted blankets with appropriate students. Our SHINE backpack program continues to be an essential service, providing 30 families with food every other weekend (60 families in total).



### Quarterly Progress Report to the School Board Community Partnership Teams

The School Board is very interested in knowing how you are engaging your community in the life of your schools. These reports are due Nov. 9, Jan 11 and April 18 and will be included in the Board Packet in that month.

**School Name: Cedar Mill Elementary School** 

Date: .2.17.17

Partners: Jon Horne, Wells Fargo

Roberta Horne, NIKE

Kimberly Pearson, Parent

#### Plans for the 2016-2017 school year:

- Safety Focus: Still working to extend fence around the back of the school.
- Safety Focus: Emergency backpacks have been purchased and distributed to staff.
- Community Focus: Planning for a "School Clean Up Day" in April.

#### **Summary of Progress:** (please use additional pages if needed)

• We continue to meet on a monthly basis to support the efforts to involve the Cedar Mill Community.



The School Board is very interested in knowing how you are engaging your community in the life of your schools. These reports are due Nov. 7, Feb. 20 and May 8, and will be included in the Board Packet in that month.

School Name: Chehalem

Reported by: Angee Silliman

Date: February, 2017

Community Partners and their affiliations: Murray Hill Christian Church,

Rotary, West Beaverton HOA,

#### Team Goals for the 2016-2017 school year:

We are set for June 17<sup>th</sup> for a work day at our school by Murray Hill Christian. They will work inside the school to help teachers take down their classrooms and outside to clean up the grounds.

We also have \$2000 worth of books purchased to go to children for home libraries. The HOA, led by Bill Wood, provided the funding.

Rotary is giving \$1200 in free books for vouchers for children in need to use at our spring book fair.

#### **Summary of Progress:**

See above. All goals in progress. The helping with the take down of the teacher classrooms was a new endeavor for Murray Hill Christian.



The School Board is very interested in knowing how you are engaging your community in the life of your schools. These reports are due Nov. 7, Feb.20 and May 8, and will be included in the Board Packet in that month.

School Name: Errol Hassell

Reported by: Scarlet Valentine

Date: February 10, 2017

#### **Community Partners and their affiliations:**

Principal, Scarlet Valentine
PTO President, Cheryl Hefty
Beaverton City Library, Sarah Vandehey

#### Team goals for the 2016-2017 school year:

- Oregon Battle of the Books (OBOB) Club (students in grades 3-5),
   November 2016
- Kindergarten Round Up (Beaverton City Library Resources table), April 2017
- ESL Family Library Night (Tour/Resources/Summer Reading Program),
   June 2017

#### **Summary of Progress:** (please use additional pages if needed)

- Students in grades 3-5 were informed of the Beaverton City Library OBOB Club, November 2016
- Beaverton City Library will attend the Kindergarten Round Up (Beaverton City Library Resources table), April 2017
- Beaverton City Library will come to a school assembly to share information about the Summer Reading Program with students in grades 2-5, May 2017



The School Board is very interested in knowing how you are engaging your community in the life of your schools. These reports are due Nov. 7, Feb. 20 and May 8, and will be included in the Board Packet in that month.

**School Name:** Fir Grove Elementary

Reported by: Erin Miles Date: February 8, 2017

#### **Community Partners and their affiliations:**

Church of the Nazarene Beaverton Christian Church Westside Church of Christ State Farm Insurance-Scott Brennan SMART

### Team Goals for the 2016-2017 school year:

- Christmas baskets, Spring school grounds clean-up in March w/
   Church of Nazarene
- August school grounds clean-up, Christmas baskets, possible Read-To-Me w/Beaverton Christian Church
- Continue food backpacks w/Westside Church of Christ
- Continue bike give away for perfect attendance w/State Farm
- Increase awareness of SMART program in the community

#### **Summary of Progress:**

- Create service opportunity emails for community partners
- Planning for Career Fair in 2018
- First every Spring school grounds clean-up date is set for March.
- Created more dates to send food backpacks home due to more 5 day weeks rather than long weekends.



### Quarterly Progress Report to the School Board Community Partnership Teams

**School Name: Hazeldale Elementary School** 

Date: February 2017

#### **Partners:**

Parent Teacher Organization: Hazeldale PTO is also our Community Partnership Team which also includes Cooper Mountain Presbyterian Fellowship

PTO Representatives: Amber Reyes, PTO President
 Anne Owens, PTO Vice President

Cooper Mountain Presbyterian Fellowship

Representatives: John England, Hazeldale Liaison

### Plans for the 2016-2017 school year & Summary of Progress:

- Cooper Mountain Liaison attends PTO meetings when possible. The liaison is new, as Trevor has moved to Hood River due to his job. Additionally, the pastor of Cooper Mountain recently resigned. The church is going through a period of transition in leadership. They have shared with us that giving is down, as is membership.
- Through this community partnership with Cooper Mountain
  - Back to School Picnic (Games in August; contributed funding to the PTO for activities such as face painting, a clown, etc.)
  - o Back to School Supplies—purchased and distributed by Cooper Mountain
  - SMART (Start Making a Reader Today)—several volunteers
  - Volunteers at all family events such as the Harvest Festival, Santa Breakfast (host site), Fun Run, and more
  - Grounds clean up and weed pulling (typically 2X per year)
  - Annual Giving Tree in December—assists with shopping and funding (may not be able to help with this this year due to reduced membership and giving)



The School Board is very interested in knowing how you are engaging your community in the life of your schools. These reports are due Nov. 7, Feb. 20 and May 8, and will be included in the Board Packet in that month.

School Name: Jacob Wismer Elementary School

Reported by: Joan McFadden, Principal

Date: February 20, 2017

#### **Community Partners and their affiliations:**

- -Nike/Marathon Kids Running Club
- -OSU/US Forest Service
- -Junior Achievement/Biz Town
- -Boy Scouts
- -Cedar Mill Library
- -Safe Routes to School
- -Leukemia/Lymphoma Society
- -JW Tech Club
- -JW PTO
- -JW Translator Tree
- -Young Audiences of Oregon & SW Washington
- -Tualatin Valley Water District
- -NWRESD Outdoor School Program
- -Oregon Humane Society

#### **Community Partnership Team Members:**

Joan McFadden, Jacob Wismer Principal
Tracy Bariao-Arce, Jacob Wismer Assistant Principal
Jennifer Politsch, PTO Co-Volunteer Coordinator
Amy Roskowski, PTO Co-Volunteer Coordinator
Kathleen High, Jacob Wismer Technology Instructional Assistant
Byron Wong, Parent Volunteer & Translator

#### Team Goals for the 2016-2017 school year:

- -Equity: How can we improve communication to all of our JW families including those whose first language is not English.
- -Collaboration: Our goal is to provide channels for our students to give back to the community by engaging in worthwhile service projects.
- -Excellence & Innovation: We are striving to use community partnerships to enhance the school curriculum by providing opportunities that are made available by companies, nonprofits and community members.

#### **Summary of Progress:**

- -We have secured performances from Young Audiences of Oregon and SW Washington to bring Do Jump! and Rainbow Dance Theater to Jacob Wismer for assemblies.
- -Our "translator tree" continues to reach many parents who do not speak English. The translator tree was established by the principal to seek out bilingual parents to translate newsletters and School Messenger emails to non-English speaking families. One of our translators, Byron Wong, and our assistant principal, Tracy Bariao-Arce, spoke about our Translator Tree at the Feb. 2, 2017 Community Partnership Breakfast. Communication Specialist, Melissa Larson, will be doing a story about the Translator Tree in February as it relates to the Pillar of Innovation.
- -Our Nike/Marathon Kids Running Club began on Nov. 2, 2016 with 100 K-5 students participating on Wednesdays from 7:45-8:20am. The Running Club is facilitated by our two PE teachers with assistance from parent volunteers. Two students have already completed the equivalent of a marathon.
- -The Oregon Humane Society made presentations in all of our second grade classrooms this year.
- -Fourth grade students received a grant from OSU and the US Forest Service and were able to go on a field trip to Fort Clatsop in October.
- -Fifth grade students completed the curriculum for Junior Achievements Biz Town and went on a full-day field trip to in the fall.
- -Students collected donations for the Leukemia and Lymphoma Society in honor of a former JW students as well as a JW teacher who is recovering from a bone marrow transplant to fight leukemia.
- -JW's Before-School Technology Club which started last year with parent volunteers is continuing this year. Classes have filled up quickly and have waiting lists. Please see the Jacob Wismer website for a list of upcoming before-school tech classes.

- -The Boy Scout project this year is to collect our cans and bottles twice a month. They can keep all of the money that they receive from the deposits. The Boy Scouts have also held a playground clean-up day after the snow and ice storms.
- -We are continuing to work with Lynne Mutrie, Safe Routes to School Coordinator, when we have transportation concerns in our neighborhood.



The School Board is very interested in knowing how you are engaging your community in the life of your schools. These reports are due Nov. 7, Feb. 20 and May 8, and will be included in the Board Packet in that month.

School Name: Kinnaman Elementary

Reported by: Michael Crandall

**Date**: 2/10/17

#### **Community Partners and their affiliations:**

Impact NW, NW Children's Outreach, Girls on the Run, St Elizabeth Ann Seton, Girls Inc, SMART, People Places Things, Christ United Methodist Church, Cedar Hills Kiwanis, Beaverton Rotary, Aloha High School AVID, Portland State University School of Education, School of Social Work, George Fox University School of Education, Northwest Children's Theater, Marathon Kids, Assistance League of Oregon.

### Team Goals for the 2016-2017 school year:

- -Development of home literacy outreach program
- -Increase parent involvement of non-native English speaking parents in school leadership and volunteering opportunities
- -Development of Kinnaman, Mt View and Aloha High Partnership and Support Program

#### **Summary of Progress:**

- -Hiring Social Support Liaison to help develop home literacy program
- -Development of non-native English parent outreach program and parent nights
- -Initial Aloha HS, Mountain View MS, and Kinnaman ES planning meetings establishe



The School Board is very interested in knowing how you are engaging your community in the life of your schools. These reports are due Nov. 7, Feb. 20 and May 8, and will be included in the Board Packet in that month.

School Name: McKay

Reported by: Erin Kollings

**Date:** 2/9/16

#### **Community Partners and their affiliations:**

-Holiday Assistance: Southridge HS, Sunset Pres church, TTPR, individuals

-Food Backpacks: Portland Community Church

-Girlscouts/Boyscouts: Various projects

-Portland Community Church: Many projects and partnerships

-Snack bank: PTC and parent supports

-McKay PTC

#### Team Goals for the 2016-2017 school year:

Continue to develop our partnerships with PCC, assess our needs and be able to better capitalize on opportunities.

Our dream is to begin a robust afterschool program. We are struggling to find the funding and the partners that can provide the program.

#### **Summary of Progress:**

The partnerships we currently have are rich and continuing to develop and grow with the school and the vision of McKay. We are in the process of working with THPRD to provide an afterschool program this Spring.



The School Board is very interested in knowing how you are engaging your community in the life of your schools. These reports are due Nov. 7, Feb. 20 and May 8, and will be included in the Board Packet in that month.

School Name: McKinley Elementary

Reported by: Annie Pleau

**Date:** 2/20/17

#### **Community Partners and their affiliations:**

\*BEC/Acumed \*SMART \*Wells Fargo Readers \*San Juan Diego Catholic Church \*Chess for Success \*Big Brother Big Sisters \*Sunset Presbyterian Church

#### Team Goals for the 2016-2017 school year:

- \*Acumed place 2 volunteers in each 4<sup>th</sup> and 5<sup>th</sup> grade classroom (total of 18 STEM volunteers) for a series of classroom STEM projects and other school support.
- \*SMART approximately 15 volunteers read with selected students twice a week and supply the children with books to take home.
- \*Well Fargo Readers approximately 15 volunteers regularly read to classrooms as guest readers.
- \*San Juan Diego Catholic Church provides 35 weekend food backpacks every week for families in need.
- \*Chess for Success community volunteers provide a regular after school chess club for students.
- \*Big Brother Big Sisters, Beyond School Walls mentor program provides a mentor for 3<sup>rd</sup>, 4<sup>th</sup> and 5<sup>th</sup> grade children.
- \*Sunset Presbyterian Food & Toy Program during the holidays providing toys and meals for 40-50 families.

#### **Summary of Progress:**

- \*Acumed volunteers have made contact with every 4<sup>th</sup> and 5<sup>th</sup> grade teachers. Classroom presentations are underway. Volunteers are asking school staff and PTO what evening events they can also support. We met with volunteer liaisons from Acumed to discuss a possible book drive this spring. We will work to get them a list of high interest low readability books.
- \*SMART is up and running. Teachers have identified students who would benefit from this program and who meet the criteria. The SMART coordinator has paired volunteers with students and they are reading!! SMART readers come and read with students Kinder-3<sup>rd</sup> every Wednesday.
- \*Wells Fargo Readers classrooms that were interested in having Wells Fargo Guest Readers have been paired with a reader and the visits have begun. Readers have made contact with classrooms and several classrooms have welcomed readers into their rooms.
- \*San Juan Diego Catholic Church works with counselors and family liaison to identify families who would benefit from the backpack food program. Every week on Fridays (or the last day of the week) students from our self-contained special education classrooms help deliver the food for students to take home to their families. Back packs continue to be delivered every week's end, coordinated and monitored by the office staff but actually delivered by the special education students continues to help families in need and provide a positive leadership opportunity for the special education students.
- \*Chess for Success a community volunteer is partnering with staff members to bring an after school chess club to McKinley. Chess sets were donated and the club has been meeting for several weeks.
- \*Beyond School Walls (Big Brother Big Sister mentor program)  $-3^{rd}$ ,  $4^{th}$  and  $5^{th}$  grade students have been identified, or carried over from last year, paired with a mentor and the weekly lunch meetings have begun. On Wednesdays, students leave with the counselor and the coordinator to walk or ride the bus to Leupold Stevens and to Wells Fargo to eat lunch and meet with their mentors. Periodically the mentors are invited to the school to eat lunch here at school with their mentees.
- \*Sunset Presbyterian Food & Toy program counselor and family liaison identified families and would not be thwarted by the SNOW!! Smart volunteers helped wrap and we were able to deliver to families despite all the weather it was an awesome team effort.



The School Board is very interested in knowing how you are engaging your community in the life of your schools. These reports are due Nov. 7, Feb. 20 and May 8, and will be included in the Board Packet in that month.

School Name: Montclair Elementary

Reported by: Sean Leverty

Date: February 17, 2017

**Community Partners and their affiliations:** 

OES, Montclair PTO

**Team Goals for the 2016-2017 school year:** *in-the-works, improvements, dreams, etc.* 

To bring community involvement into the classroom, by tapping talents, strengths and skills from our community that align with classroom initiatives.

**Summary of Progress:** What strides have been made toward the goal(s) above? Evolution? New Projects? New partnerships made along the way?

Montclair continues to forge relationships with community members in order to address our highest need, placing mentors/tutors with students. We will host another service learning day on Friday, February 24, 2017, in which OES students flood into classrooms to support student independent work. We continue to expand our Read To Me 500 book program under the leadership of one of our community members, so that each emerging reader has the opportunity to read to and listen to wonderful literature. We've partnered with community members immersed in the area of film production to provide guidance and technical support to Montclair students submitting Signal 2 Noise films. Finally, our in-house Community Partnership Team is finalizing our CCSS scope and sequence alignment with outside community agencies in the hope that we can draw from our community leadership and instruction that will benefit all grade levels.

(please use additional pages as needed)



The School Board is very interested in knowing how you are engaging your community in the life of your schools. These reports are due Nov. 7, Feb. 20 and May 8, and will be included in the Board Packet in that month.

School Name: Nancy Ryles Elementary

Reported by: Kayla Bell Date: February 2017

Community Partners and their affiliations:

NRCO (Nancy Ryles Community Organization)

Girls on the Run

**Beaverton City Library** 

Jesuit High School

City of Beaverton - Organics Recycling Program

The Children's Program, Dr. Jeff Sosne

Randall Children's Hospital

Piccolo Mondo Toys

Oregon Food Bank

## **Team Goals for the 2016-2017 school year:** *in-the-works, improvements, dreams, etc.*

- \* Buddy Bench
- \* 500 Books for Kindies
- \* Literacy Supports
- \* Starting a Running Club

#### **NEW GOALS:**

- \* Bikes for Kids
- \* Strategies for working with students with ADHD and anger control challenges.
- \* Stuffed Animal Drive for Randall Children's Hospital
- \* Project Second Wind Food Drive
- \* Composting

**Summary of Progress:** What strides have been made toward the goal(s) above? Evolution? New Projects? New partnerships made along the way?

**Buddy Bench** – Completed

**500 Books for Kindies** – Our bus drivers and our PE and Music staff continue to read with our kindergarten students.

**Literacy Supports** – Coordinating with Beaverton City Library as needed to join our evening events to promote the library. We will promote the summer reading program this spring.

**Running Club** – We have 13 of our 15 student slots filled. One staff member has completed the training and other parent volunteers are in place. We get started next month.

Bikes for Kids – Jesuit HS has donated 5 bikes for us to distribute to students in need.

**Strategies for Teachers** – Teachers have had about 6 hours of professional development training from Dr. Jeff Sosne from The Children's Program. Staff are receiving strategies to help them better support students with ADHD and anger.

**Project Second Wind Food Drive** – To begin in March

**Stuffed Animal Drive** – Randall Children's Hospital is in need of stuffed animals to gift to children before surgery. Our goal is to provide the hospital with 100 stuffed animals in February. We are partnering with Piccolo Mondo toys in this effort.

**Composting** – Our NRCO is working with the City of Beaverton's Organics Recycling Program to begin a composting program in our cafeteria. We begin in March. Project Second Wind --

2/2



The School Board is very interested in knowing how you are engaging your community in the life of your schools. These reports are due Nov. 7, Feb. 20 and May 8, and will be included in the Board Packet in that month.

School Name: Ridgewood Elementary

Reported by: Cary Meier

Date: February, 2017

#### **Community Partners and their affiliations:**

Debbie Trask - PTC Community Liaison

BarbWiklow - Parent

Liz Melching Colclazier- Parent Volunteer Coordinator

Mocalina Shearer- PYP Coordinator & Intervention teacher

Callie Taylor- Counselor

Mike Hellis - Green Team advisor

Melissa Markum-THPRD rep for Ridgewood View Park

Bettina Jerzsenszky-PTC President

Jennifer Martin-PTC Treasurer

Stacev Coonrod- PTC Parliamentarian

Dan Shauer- Volunteer Coordinator

Holly Van Houten-Volunteer Coordinator

Kali Bader- PTC Treasurer

Kelly Ruhl- PTC Treasurer

Cary Meier - Principal

#### Team Goals for the 2016-2017 school year:

We will continue our work on inclusion and expand it to include the BSD pillar of Equity. We are working specifically on starting our own food & supply pantry for our families in need with the target of a Spring Break box as the first delivery. Secondly, we are working on engaging our community to recruit neighborhood and BHS volunteers for our Action in the Park event.

#### **Summary of Progress:**

We are exploring partnerships with neighboring schools and churches for our food & supply pantry and strengthening our THPRD and neighborhood partnerships. Our PTC continues to be our biggest supporter and we celebrated the completion of our basketball hoop install at the beginning of the month. We are now working with them on upgrades to our stage sound and light system.



**School Name:** Scholls Heights Elementary

Reported by: Monique Singleton

Date: February 20, 2017

#### **Community Partners and their affiliations:**

- Beaverton City Library

- WatchDOGS

- Junior Achievement

- Play-Fit-Fun!
- Intel
- Nike
- Rivermark Community Credit Union
- International School of Beaverton
- Conestoga Middle School
- Scholls Heights PTO

#### Team Goals for the 2016-2017 school year:

- Future Ready: support and expand students' instructional technology access and opportunities
- Community Service: expand students' opportunities to contribute to our larger community

#### **Summary of Progress:**

- Future Ready Fundraising- raised over \$2000.00 already
- Socktober! sock drive for local charities
- Canned Food Drive
- Maker Mondays- STEAM exploration time during lunch recess

- DigiKnights- tech student leadership group (video production/editing, Future Ready crew, teacher support, tech support)
- Dot & Dash Club- before school robotics club
- Science & Invention Fair
- Junior First Lego League robotics club
- Buddy Benches
- Library Redesign



The School Board is very interested in knowing how you are engaging your community in the life of your schools. These reports are due Nov. 7, Feb. 20 and May 8, and will be included in the Board Packet in that month.

**School Name:** 

Sexton Mt. Collaboration Committee

Reported by:

Teresa Clemens-Brower

Date:

February 3, 2017

#### **Community Partners and their affiliations:**

- Reading in the Community-Beaverton City Library-The children's library will provide students, teachers and families with support throughout the school year.
- Reading Buddies-**HearthStone** –Senior citizen reading buddies will be part of our Read to Me program for students in the primary grades.
- Literacy Projects-Community volunteer, Jeff Arneson will serve as Community Outreach coordinator, matching literacy related tasks and community volunteers.
- Literacy and Basic Needs Backpacks- will continue to "adopt a family" with weekly food backpacks and literacy themed gifts.
- Literacy Quilts-Oregon quilters will continue to support children in our school as families grow with new babies by providing new baby gifts with books and tummy time quilts.

#### Team Goals for the 2016-2017 school year:

Our goal is for all students to increase student achievement in reading by at least one year. For students living in poverty, with a home language other than English or who have qualified for special education services will make 1.5 years growth in reading.

#### **Summary of Progress:**

Volunteers have read more than 1000 books to children.

Volunteers have welcomed new babies with beautiful quilts and books for our students to read to new siblings.

A team of volunteers has taken on the Weekend Food Backpack and Family Care Kit project with the goal of serving ten additional families. Coordinators are including student leaders in the planning and organizing of backpacks as well.

The Beaverton City Library has increased communication to teachers regarding services. Our CPT liaison has collaborated with our school's librarian to share information with students. Upcoming events include Kindergarten Literacy Night for future Sexton Mt. Kindergarten students and a Summer Reading Kick Off event on June 1 with an emphasis on resources available for our multilingual students. Students enjoyed a visit from Elephant and Piggie and we've implemented an Elephant and Piggie bookclub.





The School Board is very interested in knowing how you are engaging your community in the life of your schools. These reports are due Nov. 7, Feb. 20 and May 8, and will be included in the Board Packet in that month.

**School Name: Terra Linda Elementary** 

Reported by: Christy Batsell Date: February 20, 2017

**Community Partners and their affiliations:** 

- Melissa Slotemaker, parent: Backpack Program Coordinator in partnership with St. Vincent de Paul at St. Pius Church
- Sally Sonek, parent: Terra Linda Neighborhood safety contact for PTC
- Kelly Olson, parent: Track Committee Chair
- Kelsey Workman, parent: Jog-a-thon Committee co-chair
- Kristine Baker, parent: Jog-a-thon Committee co-chair
- Michelle Staples & Tamara Peters, New PTC Presidents
- John Cook, Beaverton Rotary
- Shana de la Fuente, parent: PTC President

**Team Goals for the 2016-2017 school year:** *in-the-works, improvements, dreams, etc.* 

- Complete Track installation (process was started in October 2015)
- Expand backpack program
- Continue communicating with our community about student safety in the neighborhood
- Maintain and expand partnerships with community sponsors for Terra Linda

**Summary of Progress:** What strides have been made toward the goal(s) above? Evolution? New Projects? New partnerships made along the way?

- Complete Track installation (process was started in October 2015)
  - Progress: We have almost completed the permitting process and will soon send the project out for bidding. We hope to have the track installed sometime this summer.
- Expand backpack program
  - Progress: We continue to reach out to our families to invite more student participants.
- Maintain and expand partnerships with community sponsors for Terra Linda
  - Progress: Our Jog-a-thon, Bingo Night, Carnival, and Auction have partnered with a number of community partners to provide prizes and financial support for Terra Linda school and students.
     We also have generous grants from BEF, Juan Young Trust, and the Beaverton Rotary to support an after school reading and math intervention program. We hope to continue expanding our connections with our community sponsors.



School Name: West Tualatin View

Reported by: Kalay McNamee

Date: February 12, 2016

#### **Community Partners and their affiliations:**

- o Catlin Gable
- Neighbors for Smart Growth
  - Metro grant "Extension of N. Johnson Creek Trail" and affiliates
- Kids Klub House
- Nike Marathon Kids
- Nike Volunteers
- West TV PTC
- Peterkort Woods Community Volunteers
- Oregon Food Bank
- Beaverton Clothes Closet
- American Heart Association

#### Team Goals for the 2016-2017 school year:

- Create new partnerships
- Strengthen current partnerships
- o Share CPT accomplishments through multiple avenues
- Language and other PYP Policy Review work

#### **Summary of Progress:**

#### **Goal: Create New Partnerships**

- Nike Volunteers
  - 1 day community volunteer day to spread 4 units of cedar chips on our path and a \$2,500.00 donation to be set aside for a future

paved path/track. Volunteer date set for February 16. (rescheduled three times because of snow)

- o Portland Community Toolbank
  - West TV became a member of PCT to borrow tools for the Nike Volunteer day

#### **Goal: Strengthen Current Partnerships**

- o Catlin Gable
- Neighbors for Smart Growth
  - Communication with the community about invasive plant species removal work in our community.
- Kids Klub House
  - No updates continue partnership next year when conferences are reinstated
- Nike Marathon Kids
  - Continuing
- West TV PTC
  - Artist in Residence for 2016/17: Artist, Mark Brody, completed beautiful tile mosaics with grades K-5
  - Parent Path/Track Committee
    - Facilities department, Anthony Ordway, getting estimates and continuing to identify funding sources
- Peterkort Woods Community Volunteers
  - At least three active volunteers and four new volunteers completing community volunteer application

### **Goal: Sharing Other Annual CPT Partnerships and Accomplishments**

- Annual Oregon Food Bank donations
- o Parent/Staff Gift Card Giving Tree donations to needy local families
- American Heart Association 2<sup>nd</sup> annual Jump Rope for the Heart
- Caring Sock and Underwear drive to Beaverton Clothes Closet

#### **Goal: PYP Policy Review Team**

 Team reviewed, asked questions, discussed and gave feedback on our Primary Years Program Language Policy draft document



School Name: William Walker Elementary School

Reported by: Joann Hulquist

Date: Feb. 20, 2017

#### **Community Partners and their affiliations:**

Sunset Presbyterian Church: Carole Long; Janet Frasier; Leigh Teague

Atkinson Insurance: Mark Atkinson Nike: Barry Pile; Brian Majors

SHINE & Impact NW: Anna Vo; Arisbeth Marin; Patrik McDade

PTC: Kemp Shuey; Stephani Del Real; Barbara Dusicka; Tammy Sanders; Gwen Reid

Beaverton Neighborhood Association: Roberta Ulrich

NAC: Sue Hiscox

Assistance League of Greater Portland: Tish Shinn

SMART: Paula Seid

Powell's Books: Sheila Nathan

Starbucks: Kristen Shafer; Patic Simon

500 Books: Linda Hall THPRD: Anabel Lopez-Silva Terra Nova: Andrew Cronk

Big Brothers/Big Sisters: Erin Coffin

Comcast: Rebecca Brown

#### Community Partners attached through SHINE

Community Farthers attact	ied through Sinive
OSU Extension	Adult Education Cooking Classes
BBenz	Adult Education Zumba
Gil	Adult Education Zumba
*****	Parenting Classes (starting in March onwards each year)
Metro Family	Adult Education Parenting Classes (fall and winter)
Beaverton Library	Adult Education Technology Class
Beaverton Library	Spanish Literacy for Children Under 5
My New Red Shoes	shoe donations
Kids Love Languages	
Trader Joe's	Trader Joe's, Beaverton, Att: Mickey (in person)
Chelsi	Adult Education ESL
Portland Literacy Council	Adult Education ESL
Jonae	Adult Education ESL
Oregon Zoo	Visits with animals during Science and F/W/S

Adult Education visit
After school class
Start Making A Reader Today
Science Classes to the After-School Program
Volunteers, Back-to-School Supplies
BackPack Program, Back-to-School Supplies, Adopt-A-Family
snacks, school supplies
After school Soccer class
Coding class for After school
Volunteers for After school class
After school class
Grantor for STEM programming
Grantor for programming
Volunteers for After school class
Physics for Girls After school
Book fair / drive
Book Fair / Drive
After school class

### Team Goals for the 2016-2017 school year: in-the-works, improvements, dreams, etc.

- **SHINE** As we enter year 4 of our 5 year Twenty-first century grant through Impact Northwest, the need to build partnerships to be greater self-sustaining is imperative. Weekly meetings with our SHINE coordinators provide opportunities to discuss and plan outreach opportunities and support this work.
- Read to Me Our desire is to replicate and grow last year's success of this program during the school year. Data collected from previous and current kindergarten students show literacy growth which can partially be attributed to this resource. With the knowledge that every child should have 500 books read aloud to them before their kindergarten experience, we are trying to replicate this experience for all of our students within their first year of school at William Walker.
- Beyond Our School Walls Providing opportunities for William Walker students beyond our building helps grow a larger community view and ideas for our students. Currently these include the Big Sister –Big Brother program for third grade with our Comcast partners, an interactive program with ACMA, and coordinated visits with the BSD Terra Nova program.

**Summary of Progress:** What strides have been made toward the goal(s) above? Evolution? New Projects? New partnerships made along the way?

• SHINE - Progress is being made connecting with individuals and corporations to support our after school program. Most recently, we received a grant to be used for STEM instruction that will continue through this school year. High school students from Jesuit have connected with us and will be teaching an interactive science class during the winter tem. Westview students will be joining SHINE staff to augment our enrichment activities with support teaching soccer and active classes.

• **Read to Me**: In collaboration with the kindergarten teacher and intervention team, the program was redesigned this fall to incorporate more volunteers each day. We sought eighty volunteers. We are seeking eighty volunteers each day in order for every kindergarten student to have a buddy to read with them from 8:30 to

9:10. In reviewing our efforts and consulting with the kindergarten team, we again revised the program to run from 8:30 to 9:30 each day so although we did not have as many volunteers as we hoped to get, we were able to offer the volunteers and the students a longer time to be together. Now, the volunteers read with the children and then assist with math centers each morning.

#### **Beyond our School Walls:**

#### Terra Nova Sustainable Sciences Farm

Last year's second and fourth graders had an opportunity to experience an afternoon at Terra Nova farm, where they participated in agricultural activities with high school mentors. This year, we are continuing our partnership with Terra Nova. There is a spring trip planned for the same students, who are now in third and fifth grade, that will build on their previous experiences at the farm. Assistant Principal Wendy Bernard partnered with Andrew Cronk on a grant, which would expand this partnership significantly. Although we did not receive the grant, we are hopeful for another try next year!



The School Board is very interested in knowing how you are engaging your community in the life of your schools. These reports are due Nov. 7, Feb. 20 and May 8, and will be included in the Board Packet in that month.

**School Name: Highland Park MS** 

Reported by: Curtis Semana

Date: 2/20/17

**Community Partners and their affiliations:** 

Clean Water Services – Bioswale maintenance, lessons, and new water restoration plantings.

OHSU – Brain in a box series of neuroscience presentations

Wisdom of the Elders - Native American history lessons

Farmers Insruance - Steve Woodford - assistance in grant writing

Dick Hamilton – Community member – Maker space design support and donations

Pacific Lumber and Truss - Supplies donations for technology projects

Jim Higgs Rose City Astronomers

Scott Hardin Intel

Lafcadio Adams Multnomah Educational Service District

**Nusrit Hisim Vernier** 

Blake Swensen Tinker Camp

Jinnet Powell Tinker Camp

lan Duncanson Beaverton City Library

See page 2 of 2...

**Team Goals for the 2016-2017 school year:** *in-the-works, improvements, dreams, etc.* 

Remaining goals for this year include increasing the diversity of our community volunteers and in the process, increasing the diversity of our parent participation in evening and after-school events.

Our dream is to have our community partners authentically engaged in enhancing the STEAM education at HPMS. We are working on increasing the diversity of our STEAM Career day presenters to better represent our student body.

A long term goal of ours is to develop a menu of STEAM related opportunities after school for our students that are taught by community member experts.

**Summary of Progress:** What strides have been made toward the goal(s) above? Evolution? New Projects? New partnerships made along the way?

This year, we were able to involve many of the community partners above in participation in our school STEAM night event. Families and students participated in a campus-wide night during which they were able to explore a variety of STEAM activities hosted by our staff and community members.

Our Maker Space construction continues. Currently, students are able to access a variety of resources and activities made possible through the generous donations of our community members.



The School Board is very interested in knowing how you are engaging your community in the life of your schools. These reports are due Nov. 7, Feb. 20 and May 8, and will be included in the Board Packet in that month.

School Name: Meadow Park MS

Reported by: Jared Freeman

Date: February 2017

**Community Partners and their affiliations:** 

Jennifer Yamashiro - Village Baptist / PTO

Leslie Seward – PTO Cassie Oroian – PTO

**Team Goals for the 2016-2017 school year:** *in-the-works, improvements, dreams, etc.* 

- Painting of Lobby (finished!)
- Invite new partners to the table (began new PTO members found)
- Redecorating Staff Room (survey out to staff, parents in process)
- DREAM: Explore Grant Opportunities for Track (in process)

**Summary of Progress:** What strides have been made toward the goal(s) above? Evolution? New Projects? New partnerships made along the way?

Our PTO has expanded a bit and we have found some new members who we are hoping will be part of the offices next year. The process of redecorating the staff room has officially begun with two parents overseeing the redo and working together to collect information from the staff. Recently, contact with Nike was made for potential improvements to our PE program and we are hoping to figure out a way to leverage this for the track.



School Name: Stoller Middle School

Reported by: Florence Richey

Date: Feb. 20, 2017

#### **Community Partners and their affiliations:**

Trevor Walters, Presbyterian Bethany Church Elisa Bennet - Community Event coordinator

#### Team Goals for the 2016-2017 school year:

- 1. Increase number of AVID tutors
- 2. Increase social activities between school and local elderly residents (with fine arts ideas.)
- 3. Connect with new sponsors for Community Event (this is a new goal)

#### **Summary of Progress:**

#### Strides:

Established "traditional" community event - the 5K Chipped/Timed Run. This is a community builder event - not a fundraiser. Added on new sponsor:

#### **Returning Sponsors for 2017:**

Dirk Hmura with Eleete Real Estate
Foot Traffic
Bethany Physical Therapy
Dr. Daniel Yaillen
Team Uniforms
Mingo West
Bethany Public House
Pacific Office Automation

#### **New Sponsors for 2017:**

Remedy City Church

Working with Avamere Adult home to share Art Literacy. Received Presbyterians Bethany Church's plan for early release

#### **New Future Projects:**

We will work with Presbyterian Bethany Church to set up a MS mentoring program for elementary students during next year's early release Weds.



The School Board is very interested in knowing how you are engaging your community in the life of your schools. These reports are due Nov. 7, Feb. 20 and May 8, and will be included in the Board Packet in that month.

School Name: Merlo Station Community School

Reported by: Mary Jean Katz

**Date:** 2/21/2017

Community Partners and their affiliations:

New partnership: City of Beaverton, Office of Emergency Management, Mike Mumaw

**Team Goals for the 2016-2017 school year:** *in-the-works, improvements, dreams, etc.* 

To create opportunities for students to be engaged in real-world community work.

**Summary of Progress:** What strides have been made toward the goal(s) above? Evolution? New Projects? New partnerships made along the way?

With the assistance of Mike Mumaw, City of Beaverton Dept. of Emergency Management, Merlo Station Community School is offering its first Teen CERT class. Modeled after the adult Basic CERT training, student learn the skills needed to assist the community in the event of an emergency, such as an earthquake. Students learn how to operate a fire extinguisher and put out small fires, how to assist in light search and rescue and medical disasters operation. They also earn their first aid and CPR certification. At the conclusion of the six-week course, students are prepared to join Beaverton CERT.



The School Board is very interested in knowing how you are engaging your community in the life of your schools. These reports are due Nov. 7, Feb. 20 and May 8, and will be included in the Board Packet in that month.

**School Name:** Mountainside High School

**Reported by:** Todd Corsetti

**Date:** 2/9/17

**Community Partners and their affiliations:** 

SW Bible Church

**Educational Policy Improvement Center (EPIC)** 

#### Team Goals for the 2016-2017 school year:

Opening Mountainside High School successfully in September of 2017!

#### **Summary of Progress:**

SW Bible Church has graciously allowed the MHS planning team to use their facility for all of our planning team meetings. They have been extremely accommodating and helpful and they will continue to partner with us when we open.

EPIC has assisted us in the facilitation of three launch events at Aloha, Beaverton, and Southridge. In addition, they also created and administered a survey to our community. The results of these meetings and the survey will form the foundation of our Mission, Vision, and Core Values.



School Name: Southridge High School

Reported by: David Nieslanik

Date: February 17, 2017

**Community Partners and their affiliations:** 

Mat Johnson—Nike School Innovation Fund Richard Turncock—CTE Community Partner

Megan Schmidt—SRHS Counselor

Doug Boyer—SRHS Counselor

Kristen Wood—SRHS PTO Volunteer Coordinator

Justin Vanier—Southwest Christian

#### Team Goals for the 2016-2017 school year:

- To align our work to establish a smooth transition for our new students and family who will be joining the Southridge High School Community during the 2017-18 school year.
- To better define our Career Technical Educational pathways at Southridge High School.

#### **Summary of Progress:**

The Southridge High School Staff, Leadership Team, Vision Team and Community Partnership Team has guided our work this year to define and implement a detailed transition plan. These plans include:

**Redefining our mission to state:** Develop compassionate graduates who think critically and creatively, embrace life long learning and responsible citizenship, and who learn from and appreciate the connection between our school, community and the world.

#### Redefine our Core Values to state:

- Graduation for all in preparing for post-high school success
- Safe, respectful, welcoming, and spirited school culture
- Authentic learning experiences in a varied, challenging, innovative, curriculum
- Meaningful engagement in our community
- A learning culture valuing passion, collaboration, perseverance and individual growth
- An awareness and appreciation for diversity, equity, and international perspectives.

#### Establish a series of Welcoming Activities, these activities include:

- Hold a New Family Welcome Night on January 24<sup>th</sup>. (We had between 250-300 New to SRHS families attend this engaging, interactive and fun-filled evening.)
- Redefine our Curriculum Night on February 22<sup>nd</sup> to highlight and welcome students and families from Beaverton High School.
- Establish a rebranding campaign with the tag-line of "Future You" to partner with the Nike School Innovation Fund. This campaign includes new signage, welcome message, communication patterns, and social media highlights.
- Define our branding campaign beginning in April into the 2017-18 school year. "Creating Opportunities Together" will become our tagline as we move into the future after the transitions have been completed.
- Establish a social media campaign highlighting how we Embrace, Inspire and Empower. At Southridge High School we Embrace academics, relationships, creativity and diversity, we inspire involvement in the local and global community, and empower life long learning and innovation.
- We are also establishing an outreach program with our feeder elementary schools (Montclair, McKay, Greenway, Vose, Hiteon and Fir Grove) that includes reading with elementary buddies, establishing a peer mentoring program, and reading with students.

Our second goal this year is to better define our Career Technical Pathways. Through the work of teacher teams and community partners we have improved and better defined CTE Pathways in the Performing Arts, Communications Arts and Business, and Computer Science and Engineering.